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5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs (ECON)

6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The Resolution evaluates the ECB 2011 Annual Report and the work conducted by the ECB in 2011 and 2012. Parliament commends the proactive stance of the ECB in a context of increasing risks to the stability of the euro area, while pointing out that a structural solution of the crisis is not yet in sight.

In particular, the Resolution acknowledges the efforts undertaken to help stabilise markets and restore the monetary policy transmission mechanism, notably through the Securities Markets Programme (SMP), the three-year longer-term refinancing operations (LTRO) and the Outright Monetary Transactions (OMT). Concern is expressed about the transfer of risks to the ECB's balance sheet, continuing fragmentation of financial markets and low levels of credit availability.

The Parliament considers that the decisions of April and July 2011 to raise the key ECB interest rates may have contributed to increasing the policy-induced risk premia of financial intermediaries and, therefore, to slowing down credit growth and weakening the economic recovery. It welcomes the subsequent decision to revert the key interest rate increases.

The Resolution calls on the Commission to put forward proposals for a new European resolution fund and a European deposit guarantee scheme that complement the future supervisory functions of the ECB. It also asks the ECB and the Commission to consider whether articles 129.3 and 129.4 of the TFEU may provide an appropriate legal basis for increasing the overall transparency of the Eurosystem's consolidated balance sheet.

7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

The Commission recalls that monetary policy in the euro area is the exclusive competence of the ECB, whose independence is enshrined in the Treaty.

In relation to the European resolution fund, the Commission has announced its intention to publish regulatory proposals for the creation of a Single Resolution Mechanism before next summer. To achieve this goal, Commission services are working intensively on the various technical aspects of this complex mechanism. These technical aspects include, notably, appropriate funding arrangements and ultimate backstops of the future Single Resolution Mechanism.

As regards the creation of an EU Deposit Guarantee Scheme (DGS), the Commission published in July 2010 a regulatory proposal to harmonise and strengthen the rules governing DGS in Europe. This proposal envisaged "mutual borrowing" arrangements between DGS in Europe to strengthen depositors' protection. The adoption of this proposal is, together with the proposed Bank Recovery and Resolution Directive (BRRD), a key step in the financial reform programme that must be achieved before further progress can be made in the construction of the Banking Union in Europe. The proposed DGS Directive awaits decisive progress in BRRD. The main issues are the size of DGS funds and their ability to contribute to resolution.

With regard to increasing the transparency of the Eurosystem's consolidated balance sheets, the Commission respects the full independence of the ECB and does not interfere in the conduct of monetary policy or in its operational framework. The latter includes decisions on the format and scope of publishing Eurosystem's balance sheet information.
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